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We are pleased to present our 2017 

Confirmation Class at Leesburg UMC!  

These youth began their Confirmation journey 

last summer with a lock-in to get acquainted 

and to begin building friendships. In 

September, they learned about team- work 

and depending on each other by taking part in 

a òropes courseó. Later in September, they 

began meeting together as a rather large 

òsmall groupó each Sunday after- noon, where 

they engaged in spiritual disciplines of study, 

prayer, fellowship.  

Confirmation at LUMC is much more than 

simply taking a class and joining the church. 

Our objective is to help our youth begin a life-

long journey of discipleship and vital 

connection in the body of Christ, the Church. 

This means growing in the practice and habits 

of spiritual disciplines, growing to know Jesus 

for themselves, and growing in their 

knowledge of the Bible, our Christian faith, and 

our Wesleyan/United Methodist heritage.  

Adding to their growth in the spiritual 

disciplines above, they participated in age-

appropriate and youth-led worship in òGalleryó 

on Sunday mornings, in serving/mission 

opportunities (TOP, Youth Helping Neighbors, 

SPY, etc.), discipleship groups, and in 

fellowship by attending at least one of the 

several youth retreats offered each year. 

Their weekly discipline of meeting together as 

a Confirmation small group concluded in early 

May, following the annual Confirmation 

Retreat, òIn the Footsteps of Jesusó, led by 

Rev. Wishmyer and Angela Becek, our DDM/ 

Youth Ministry Leader. In this retreat 

experience of walking through the life of Jesus, 

from his birth through his resurrection, they 

have the opportunity to deepen their personal 

faith and reflect on their own walk as followers 

of Christ.  

On Saturday evening, June 3, they will be 

Confirmed in a special worship service with 

family, friends and church members. Our guest 

preacher will be our Winchester District 

Superintendent, the Rev. Larry Thompson. On 

Sunday, June 4, our Confirmands will be 

presented in worship as our newest professing 

members of Leesburg United Methodist 

Church!  

Many thanks to all of 

you for your prayers 

and support of our 

youth; and to all our 

parent volunteers who 

have helped make this 

year memorable and 

meaningful for our 

Confirmands in their 

spiritual journey!  

Confirmation! 
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June and July Sunday Proclamation 

6/4  Youth Sunday ð Our Middle -School and High-School youth bring 

their experience of worship, discipleship, and mission to our adult 

worship! 

6/11  Childrenõs Ministry Sunday - Rev. Heather Wray.  Our LUMC 

children and our Childrenõs Team share their experience of growing as 

disciples of Jesus Christ. 

Recognition of our Graduates 

6/18  Fatherõs Day - Rev. David Graves 

6/25  Vacation Bible School Celebration! 

7/2  Kim Kadesch, LUMC Co -Lay Leader 

7/9  Wayne Reynolds, Certified Lay Minister 

The Apostlesõ Creed 

òCreedó comes from the Latin word, òcredoó, which means òI believeó. What we believe matters. 

From political movements to Google to Amazon, our culture spends millions of dollars òto sow 

their creed into the seedbed of our hearts and mindsó (Creed, JD Walt). Our nationõs Declaration 

of Independence begins with a creed: òWe hold these truths to be self-evidentéó Our Pledge of 

Allegiance makes the creedal claim that America is òone nation, under God, indivisible, with 

liberty and justice for all.ó Creeds, like values, not only define who we are, they help determine 

who we become. Make time to discover or re-discover what we believe as together we explore, 

òI believeéó through the words and story of the Apostlesõ creed. 

7/16  We begin our series on the Apostlesõ Creed, to last through the end of August: 

"I Believe in God, the Fatheró 

7/23  I Believe in Jesus, Part 1 

7/30  I Believe in Jesus, Part 2 

8/6  I Believe in Jesus, Part 3 

8/13  I Believe in the Holy Spirit 

8/20  I Believe in the Communion 

of Saints 

8/27  I Believe in Forgiveness; 

Resurrection; and Life! 
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June 4th is Youth Sunday, one of my favorite 

worship services of the entire year. Thatõs 

right. I have high expectations of our youth 

who participate in youth ministry, for they are 

the church today as well as our church lead-

ers in the future. I have watched many of 

them grow from their preschool and elemen-

tary days as they have participated in our Chil-

drenõs Ministries ð Sunday school, MnM Kids, 

Christmas Pageants, Kingõs Kids, Club 45, 

Helping Hands mission, Summer Project 

Youth (SPY), 30-Hour Famine, Stop Hunger 

Now, and more. They have been, and are, 

growing as disciples of Jesus Christ, whose 

lives are being transformed in the nurturing 

and discipling environment of our church com-

munity. They are influencing their generation 

with Godõs love in action.  

On Youth Sunday, we get a glimpse into their 

lives and experience of òchurchó, particularly 

worship, as they share in worship and disciple-

ship every Sunday in the middle room of Al-

dersGate. Most tend to shy away from òthe 

limelightó of speaking roles on Youth Sunday. 

But whether speaking, singing, or helping out 

behind the scenes, they shine brightly and 

boldly for Christ! I praise God for them and for 

what God is doing to mold, shape, and form 

them as followers of Jesus, becoming one with 

God and with each other, ministers to all the 

world.  

Youth Sunday happens to coincide with Pente-

cost Sunday this year. What is Pentecost? 

The English word òPentecostó is a translitera-

tion of the Greek word pentekostos, which 

means òfifty.ó It comes from the ancient Jew-

ish expression pentekoste hemera, which 

means òfiftieth day.ó Christians borrowed the 

name from Greek-speaking Jews who used 

the phrase to refer to a Jewish holiday. This 

holiday was known as the Festival of Weeks, 

or, more simply, Weeks (Shavuot in Hebrew). 

It comes from an expression in Leviticus 

23:16, which instructs people to count seven 

weeks or òfifty daysó from the end of Passover 

to the beginning of the next òholy-dayó  for the 

Jewish people.  

Shavuot was/is thus the second great feast in 

Judaismõs yearly cycle of holy days. It was orig-

inally a harvest festival (Exod 23:16), but, in 

time, turned into a day to commemorate the 

giving of the law on Mt. Sinai. This day be-

came especially significant for Christians be-

cause, seven weeks after the resurrection of 

Jesus, during the Jewish celebration of Shavu-

ot/Pentecost, the Holy Spirit was poured out 

upon his first followers, empowering them for 

their witness, enabling their mission, and 

gathering them together as a community of 

faith. On that day we are told, in Acts 2:41, 

God ògathered inó an additional 3,000 believ-

ers with the original disciples and their wider 

circle of followers - about 120 (Acts 1:15). 

This came about as Peter, filled with the Holy 

Spirit, boldly proclaimed the message of Jesus 

publicly for the first time.  

Youth Sunday. Pentecost. Holy Spirit. 

Proclamation. Response. June 4th.  

Come to worship, remembering what God did 

so powerfully in the past, celebrating what 

God is doing so wonderfully in the present, 

looking forward expectantly to what God will 

do in the future! I love Youth Sunday ð and 

our youth! 

Grace and peace, 

 

Pastor Jim 

(In June this year, we will celebrate what God 

is doing in LUMCõs Youth Ministry, and in our 

Childrenõs Ministry through Childrenõs Sunday, 

June 11, and VBS Sunday, June 25!) 

Pastorõs Message: Youth Sunday and Pentecost 
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Herbie Herrmann hopes to play 

basketball in the NBA and earn 

the rank of Eagle Scout. 

 

 

Hannah Kircher is a gymnast 

who is proud having mastered 

her aerial.  

 

 

Lilly Mac Donald plays softball 

and hopes to become a doctor. 

 

 

Cade Swain plans to earn the 

rank of Eagle Scout and  

become a pilot. 

 

Sarah Whritenour enjoys  

swimming and Hamilton the 

Musical 

Welcome our New Members through Confirmation  

Saturday, June 3 at 7:30 pm in the Sanctuary  

You all are an integral part of our journey as we grow into disciples of Jesus Christ. As we wel-

come our 2017 Confirmation Class into membership on June 3 and 4, please take a few mo-

ments to contemplate how you have been a part of their journey and how God might be calling 

you to serveñto come alongside others in their journey with Christ. 

These youth began their Confirmation journey last summer with a focus on developing relation-

ships with each other ð becoming one with each other. Over the past year, they have learned 

what it means to be followers of Jesus, as they have studied Scripture and spent time practicing 

spiritual disciplines such as: prayer, fasting, service and worship.  Through these Means of 

Grace, they have experienced what it means to become one with Christ.  In their acts of service, 

they have been in ministry with the children and the elderly, the wealthy and the homeless.   

They will be Confirmed in a special worship service with family, friends and church members on 

June 3, and the following day they will be presented in worship as our newest professing mem-

bers of Leesburg United Methodist Church! 

 

Nicholas Brooks likes basketball 

and is proud to have solved the 

Rubix Cube. 

 

 

Ryan De Angioletti enjoys fencing 

and hopes to go into engineering 

or architecture.  

 

 

Maggie Ginman likes the Harry 

Potter book series and hopes to 

make the Heritage HS softball 

team. 

Addie Grinnell wants to coach 

Little League softball and go into 

sports management; she dreams 

of playing softball for JMU and 

attending Cornell for graduate 

studies. 

 

Jason Guevara plays soccer and 

enjoys reading the Divergent 

series. 
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Worship + 2 

You have planted your spring garden (or you will soon?). With summer around the corner, you 

hope to watch your garden grow all sorts of vegetables and perhaps even some fruit; but itõs 

going to take work. And some help from the sun and the soil. Not to mention water. Keeping the 

pests away. A lot goes in to growing a garden. 

A lot goes into growing a soul and oneõs faith, also. Faith is not a static commodity. òOh, I was 

Confirmed back when I was in 6th gradeéó òI joined the Church years agoéó òI was brought up 

in the Churchéó òI accepted Christ when I waséó Simply relying on oneõs past experience of faith 

is like trusting that just planting the seeds/transplanting the seedlings in your garden will 

guarantee a harvest. Wonõt happen. In fact, any plants you have will likely wither and die without 

some attention. So it is with faith. As some have noted, òIf it seems that you are no longer close 

to God, guess who moved?ó 

Adding another metaphoré a canoe or kayak without an anchor or continual paddling will 

simply drift with the breeze or current. 

So, what are you doing to grow your faith? What will you do to keep your soul on course? 

One approach or discipline among the many that are available to us is the simple 

formula, òWorship + 2ó. Regular worship plus two other activities - one to feed your soul, 

one to feed/help others: a disciple group; a UMW Circle; bible study; mission group/

activity; serving in a ministry such as music or childrenõs or youth or VBS; serving on a 

committee helping to lead our church; joining a caring team ð Stephen Ministry, PACE 

Ministry, Hospitality, Prayer Chain, etc.; participate in missions ð Back Pack Buddies, SPY, 

UMVIM, Loudoun Hunger Relief, etc.; and more! 

This summer, try Worship + 2 as a recipe for growing a vital faith, a nourished soul, and 

an opportunity to grow with others! 



Page 6 

Stay Tuned for the announcement of the winners of the silent auction 

for Cassie Melvins Portraits of Jesus, from our Lenten worship series.  

Winners will be announced after the auction closes on June 4th. 

Worship Workshop 

We have all been part of worship experiences that are meaningful and memorable for us. Those 

services that you recall and still get goose bumps because it touched you in a deep way. One 

that comes to mind for me was an Advent service called òJoy in the Wilderness.ó The theme was 

based around a choral piece of the same name. Individuals shared their stories of loss and 

hope. After each story, they lit a candle. I donõt remember all the details, but I remember the 

feeling of peace, of joy, of the presence of God that evening. 

It is the hope of the Worship Team that we, as a community, can create these kinds of meaning-

ful worship experiences. We will be learning more about the process of designing our worship 

together during our Worship Workshop on July 29th. We will seek greater understanding of our-

selves, our history, our creative abilities, and one another as we explore different elements of 

worship, ways we can enhance our worship, and an overview of the history of worship. 

Liturgy means òthe work of the people.ó Let us enter this adventure together as the people of God. 
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Sunday Morning Adult Discipleship Groups 

We encourage everyone to be part of a discipleship group for fellow-

ship, learning, prayer, service, accountability, and mutual support in 

the body of Christ.  We have a number of different groups meeting, 

each with a different character and òflavoró.  Try some out this sum-

merñsee what tastes you like, and become part of group.  Or you 

might even start your own! 

Wesley Class Meetingñmeets in AG1 at 11 am 

This group is using òThe Journeyó as a guide to our meet-

ings. This is not a Bible study; it is a shared journey to-

ward a daily, disciplined walk with God, which is the real 

Journey.  The group is focused on transformation and 

learning to live an active faith. In addition to Sunday 

meetings, the group will be using daily spiritual disci-

plines as a journey guide. All backgrounds and experi-

ence levels are welcome to participate. 

They will continue throughout the summer with a less 

formal structureñso come in and check it out! 

Christian Disciple Groupñmeets at the Talbot 

home at 9:40 am  

The Christian Disciple small group continues to meet 

through the summer with occasional breaks.   Meet-

ings are Sundays right after the 8:30 service (9:40 - 

10:40) at the Talbot home (41266 Canongate Dr, 

Leesburg), about an 8 minute drive from the 

church.  All people, including couples with children, are 

welcome to drop in. 

Our goal is to know the Lord better through sustaina-

ble, slow-paced Bible study. Weõre using the Christian 

Believer course as a guide.  Occasionally we have 

group breakfasts, dinners, or service projects. 

Facilitator: Bryan Talbot bryan.talbot.111@gmail.com Sermon Series Groupsñmeet at 9:45 and 11:00 am 

Our other adults groups which meet at 9:45 (in the Par-

lor) and 11:00 (Asbury, Parlor, and Purple Room) will be 

following the sermon series which will focus on the 

Apostleõs Creed: Knowing Why/What We Believe.  

Stop in and check out these groups and find e one 

thatõs right for you! 

Friendship Classñmeets in AG1 at 9:45 

This group is facilitated by Kim Kadesch and is current-

ly going through the Letters of Johnñ1 John, 2 John 

and 3 John. 
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Passing the Baton of Faith 

What legacy are you leaving for Christ? 

Think back for a moment to your childhood in the church.  

Ý Who were the people that left the greatest impressions on you?   

Ý Who passed on a legacy that you are living out today? 

Ý Was it only your parents, or were there saints that winked and smiled at you?  

Were there elders who taught you and nurtured you?  

Ý Was your church a village that helped to raise you as a child of God? 

The Needé 

Christians who were raised up to faith from childhood typically have fond memories of the church village that raised 

themñmemories of special òothersó outside their regular circle of family and school friends who helped them grow and 

learn.  Many of todayõs parents have seen that vision of the village and want it for their kids, especially in todayõs fast-

paced, transitory environment.  And these well-educated people are looking to bring their kids to church even though 

they themselves may not have been not raised in the church! 

But despite their advanced degrees, many of these parents were 

third grade Sunday school drop-outs (or have never been to Sunday 

school at all).  So they themselves need nurturing in the faith 

before they can step right in to assist with our programs.  They 

need people to come alongside them and show them how to be the 

church.  

The Problemé 

As you look around our church, you might not have noticed that our village is becoming smaller. The vibrant childrenõs 

Sunday school and nursery that we once were so proud of have dwindled, dropping from an average of 70 kids per 

week three years ago, to less than 30 kids this year!. Now our youth programs are starting to be effected by this 

attendance drop, because our childrenõs ministries are the main source of youth participants. 

Although we have a group of very dedicated parents working in our childrenõs ministries, we need to step things up if we 

want to grow and live into the potential of our ever-growing Leesburg/Loudoun community.  We need those who have 

experience and a heart for Jesus to help us rebuild the structure of a larger childrenõs ministry program, so we can 

mentor new families, be a church village for their children, and pass the torch.   

The Solution... 

Rebuilding our childrenõs program will require servants from across LUMCõs entire 

demographicñEVERYONE needs to help!  Fortunately, that doesnõt necessarily mean that 

you have to teach Sunday school or VBS (unless thatõs where your gifts and passions lie, 

of course).  There are many other ways to support these programs, too. 

We are expecting more than 200 kids for VBS this yearñwe know the potential is here to 

build our Sunday school back up and regain the energy and enthusiasm that makes this 

a place kids want to come back to week after week.  But we need the committed support 

of the entire congregation to make it happen.   

There are so many ways to demonstrate your support and leave a legacy for Christ in the lives of our 

children, youth and adultsñwhich will you choose? 
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Provide Supplies 

We need all kinds of supplies for VBS and other ministry 

events. By providing supplies, you help keep our costs 

down, but you also demonstrate your support and invest-

ment in the programs. All items can be brought to Asbury 

Hall by June 11. 

¶ We have an Amazon list here:  

http://a.co/eHipI6M    

¶ And a general shopping list here:  

http://leesburgumc.org/wishlist 

Be a Prayer Partner 

Adopt one of the people serving in our Childrenõs Minis-

tries and pray for them. Send them regular notes of en-

couragement. Contact Angela Becek to be assigned some-

one to adopt. 

Demonstrate Hospitality 

Be welcoming and helpful to families with children. They 

donõt always know where theyõre going or how to even find 

out where theyõre supposed to go; theyõre nervous that 

their kids will be noisy and disruptive; they need to hear 

that their children are welcome and to feel encouraged. 

Help us restart the Asbury Fellowship at 10:45 to create a 

space where parents can visit and kids can run around a 

bitñthe village atmosphere that we all long for.  Contact 

Angela Becek to be a part of the Asbury Fellowship Team 

rotation. 

Mentor a Sunday School Teacher 

Perhaps you taught Sunday school for ages and have 

some helpful hints that you can pass along. Parents who 

have little knowledge and experience are often not ready 

to be in the classroom, but with an experienced person by 

their side to give them confidence, they will be able to live 

into their gifts and talents. Weõll team you up with a newer 

teacher to help them learn the ropes. You might need to 

be present more in the beginning, then back away and let 

them fly. Encourage them to mentor another as well.  Con-

tact Rev. Heather Wray. 

Provide Behind-the-

Scenes Help 

We need people to help stock Sunday school cabinets and 

care for the Craft Closet and other supplies; to manage 

attendance folders and all sorts of things!  We donõt have 

the stay-at-home moms that used to to help with these 

jobsñwe need you! We also need help after VBS on Friday, 

June 23 and Sunday, June 25 to tear down sets and clean

-up all the decorations!  Contact Rev. Heather Wray 

Join the VBS Decorating Team  

A huge part of what makes VBS fantastic is the transfor-

mation we see in our facilitiesñthey come alive and wrap 

the kids in the theme! We need handy and crafty to help 

make that possible. Check out this video and get excited 

for the possibilities: https://www.youtube.com/watch?

v=Zays2-0Gs6k&t=49s We especially need help on Sun-

day, June 18 (Fatherõs Day) to set-up and decorate the 

church (about 11:15 amñ3 pm).  Contact Angela Becek 

Join the Sunday School Team   

There are lots of ways to serve on the Sunday school 

team! We need folks for the drama team, the puppet min-

istry, classroom teachers, and more! Even a twice a 

month commitment will communicate.  Contact Rev. 

Heather Wray 

Join the VBS Team  

Join the team here or contact Angela Becek (VBS is June 

19-23) 

Join the Nursery Team  

We need some adults who can com-

mit to serving in the nursery, not just 

on Sunday mornings, but for other 

occasions as well. Parents need to 

know that their kids are being cared 

for and loved on when they leave 

them with us. Sometimes we need 

folks to rock babies  - everyone 

Demonstrate Your Support! 

There are so many ways to demonstrate your support and leave a legacy for 

Christ in the lives of our children, youth, and adultsñwhich will you choose? 

http://a.co/eHipI6M
http://leesburgumc.org/wishlist
mailto:angela@leesburgumc.org?subject=Prayer%20Partner
mailto:angela@leesburgumc.org?subject=Asbury%20Fellowship
mailto:heather.wray@leesburgumc.org?subject=Mentor%20a%20Sunday%20school%20Teacher
mailto:heather.wray@leesburgumc.org?subject=Behind%20the%20Scenes%20Support
https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=Zays2-0Gs6k&t=49s
https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=Zays2-0Gs6k&t=49s
mailto:angela@leesburgumc.org?subject=Decorating
mailto:heather.wray@leesburgumc.org?subject=Sunday%20School%20Team
mailto:heather.wray@leesburgumc.org?subject=Sunday%20School%20Team
https://www.churchteams.com/m/Login.asp?oID=9717&secID=R0hXY21UU1d1bW1ndGZRR3VMMW10TE1pV3FOSk9uWWk%3D&page=Register.asp?GroupID=148462~sgr=y
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VBS Wish List 

Your donations for VBS are greatly appreciated.  Items may be dropped off to the VBS bin in 

Asbury Hall.  Thank you for your help! 

You can also shop from home and have items delivered right to church.  View our wish list 

at Amazon from the Weekly Happenings or the website: www.leesburgumc.org/vbs 

Snack Items Needed:  

325 Individual fruit cups 

325 Applesauce individual cups 

300 Individual chocolate pudding cups 

12 Oreo packages 

6 bags Gummy worms 

300 Rice Krispy Treats (pre-packaged) 

8 boxes Ritz crackers 

5 boxes Golden Grahams cereal 

5 boxes Rice Chex cereal 

5 boxes Goldfish crackers 

Science Items Needed  

6 regular brand name soda cans - full 

6 diet brand name soda cans- full 

6 regular store brand name soda cans - full 

6 diet store brand name soda cans - full 

4 boxes baking soda 

24 aluminium 8" pie pans  

42 baking potatoes 

600 non bending straws 

400 rubber bands 

200 empty 16oz water bottles 

300 thin washcloths or thin squares of cotton material 

1 gal Dawn dish detergent - yes it must be Dawn 

1 gal distilled water 

1 box - 4 lbs Morton's ice cream salt 

12 ping pong balls 

12 empty paper towel rolls 

12 8" balloons 

36 aluminium muffin tins 

12 boxes McCormick assorted food coloring usually 4 colors in each box 

6 hair driers 

6 at least 8 feet extension cords  

All donated 

items must be 

dropped off 

BEFORE  

JUNE 11. 

Please visit 

the display in 

Wesley Hall 

and take a  

reminder slip 

from the 

board. 

General Items Needed  

2 Costco boxes Baby wipes 

10 Hand sanitizer bottles (not 

travel-size) 

1500 Napkins 

10 rolls Paper towels 
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Meet Our SPY Teams 

SPY (Summer Project Youth) is a week-long mission trip July 8ñ13 in Christiansburg, Virginia.  

Hosted by Fieldstone UMC, LUMC will be sending 54 youth and 15 adults to serve families of 

the New River Valley to help make homes safer, drier and more accessible. 

We ask that you would pray for our experiences this year as we prepare for the trip as well as 

throughout the week. 

We grow in grace as we serve and are served, when we treat both as acts of humility. 

As we serve, we seek to meet the needs of others while realizing that ultimately it is God whom 

we are serving. We should treat each person as though they are hidden angels among us.  

What kind of hospitality or degree of quality would you give toward an angel ð a messenger of 

God ð whom you are serving? 

As we are served, we must not receive as customers with selfish expectations, but receive the gift 

of love offered by another.  What they give may be all they are capable in that moment.  As we 

receive gifts humbly, we extend the gift of grace to those who may be hurting or just doing their 

best to get through the day.  As we receive with grace, we offer Godõs love. 

We seek to follow Jesus ð that really means to practice being Jesus ð with each other, with the 

homeowners and with the SPY staff.   

Team George Washington is on 

the $1 Bill ð Did You Know That? 

Christian Dominguez Bailey Keener 

Samantha Boyer Thomas Klein 

Jack Dobscha Jason Guevara 

Addison Grinnell Anna Kelly 

Doug Tallamy Kate Bentley 

We are looking for 3 

more adult women to 

join our groupñplease 

contact Angela Becek 

for more information. 

THE TEAMS:  The theme for choosing team names was òDead Presidents,ó and as youõll see, 

some teams took quite a bit of liberty with that!  A sense of humor is critical at SPY.  

Team Jello-B 

Maddie Dobscha 

George Herrmann 

Lydia Stonerook 

Liz Bentley 

Kyle Miller 

Katie Taylor 

Stephanie Reed 

Andrew Titus 

Chuck Boyer 

Team Reagan 

Colin Miller 

Dwight Stonerook 

Dennis Wise 

Nate Ginman 

Justin Murray 

Arianna Swartz 

Haley Hammersmith 

Kaley Carlat 

Kelsea Champ 

Will Shomo 

The Fixinõ Nixons 

Connor Skillman 

Stephen De Angioletti 

Ryan De Angioletti 

Clare Tallamy 

Katherine Dotson 

Summer Champ 

Carina Martinez 

Ryan Titus 

Jacob Hardman 

Kathy Wise 

Team President 

Skroob  

Harrison Wise 

Frank Dobscha 

Marcia Guevara 

Paige Sikora 

Audrey Corbet 

Ellie Mazer 

Ty Grinnell 

Samuel Shatananda 

Jackson Tallamy 

Team Monroe 

Katy Macklin 

Brad Skillman 

Maggie Ginman 

Ryan Higgins 

Sarah Klein 

Jack Wingfield 

Taylor Gryder 

Michael Taylor 

Quinn Herbine 

Team Irresistibly 

Hot? Godõs Hot 

Pockets  

Bob Reed 

Craig Tilghman 

Owen Higgins 

Anna Frescholtz 

Chloe Mazer 

Emma Grinnell 

Herbie Herrmann 

Cameron Robinson 

Samantha Shomo 
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PACE Ministry: Please Consider Serving! 

What does PACE stand for?  

Prayer - for people faithfully 

Availability - to their people 

Contact - their people regularly 

Example - of Christian faith & life 

PACE ministers make an initial in-person visit then follow up with monthly phone calls. We 

build a relationship during these phone calls and catch up with what is happening in their 

lives. We pray with them about challenges and thank God for blessings.  

We are presently in need of additional PACE ministers, as several have retired from this min-

istry.   

Training consists of either Saturday mornings from 9:00 AM to 1:00 PM (lunch Included) or 

Saturday afternoon from 2:00 to 6:00 PM (light dinner included). Please let me know which 

(Continued on page 13) 

PACE Ministry 

What does it mean to be one and to have one?  

Rachael Shatananada was one of our first PACE Ministers nearly four 

years ago. She has worked so diligently at trying to get people to under-

stand what this program is all about. Rachael was assigned quite a few 

younger, very busy couples. She had a challenge trying to tell them she 

was only here to lighten their load with nonjudgmental, spiritual under-

standing and friendship. She wanted to truly listen to them once a month, 

or more if needed, to whatever they needed to vent about or perhaps shout Hallelujah 

about!  

If something great happens and you donõt yet have a friend to share it with, you can feel very 

lonely. PACE ministers are there for the good times, for the challenges, and for everything in 

between ð for life!  This is a new concept for some people, of all ages.  

The one thing to keep in mind is that this is a spiritual friendship where everything we talk 

about is kept in confidence. Sometimes it is hard to share things with are family members 

because they want to òfixõ the problem or call you every day and bug you about it. We are 

here if you need us.  We only initiate one call a month unless you ask us to call more. 

Please think about it this way when a PACE Minister calls:  itõs your lucky day that your turn 

has come to be called!  

Please call Judy Craun if you would like to be assigned a PACE minister, and we will move 

you up on the list. Also, please consider becoming a PACE Minister. Call Judy Craun at 703-

399-6668 for more information. 
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  Did you know? 

The first Sunday of each month is  

Loudoun Hunger Relief Sunday 

Please support Loudoun Hunger Relief by bringing food and 

other items to Wesley Hall.  If you know you arenõt going to be 

here the first Sunday of the month, you can drop off your  

donations in Wesley hall anytime the church is open. 

In the second half of April,  

LUMC donated 81 pounds of food. 

Thank you for your generosity! 

Shopping List:  

     Cereal  

     100% juice  

     Canned tuna  

     Canned chicken  

     Peanut Butter  

     Canned fruit  

     Canned peas  

 

Canned green beans  

Canned corn  

Toothpaste  

Toothbrushes  

Feminine hygiene  

 products  

Diapers  

Food Collection Challenge:  Congregation vs. VBS Kids 

During the month of June, the Missionõs Team would like to challenge the 

congregation to bring in just as much food as the kids do during VBS week! Over 

the past several years the VBS kids have been bringing in approximately 1,000 

lbs of food.   

These are the specific items the kids will be asked to bring each day of VBS: 

 Peanut butter   Cereal, Canned Fruit   100% juice   

 Canned Chef Boyardee beef-a-roni 

would be best for you on the info sign up sheet and I will work on dates depending on the 

response. If you know a particular month this summer that is good for you, please make a 

note of it. I will most likely have several training sessions so not to worry. 

Also, please peruse the two books, òCan the Pastor Do it Alone,ó and òThe Lay Driven 

Church,ó both by Melvin Steinbron, who started the PACE program. You can find these 

books at the Just Ask desk.  Please take one home and read it. If it is not your cup of tea, 

please do bring the book(s) back so others might have a chance to read it. Thank you so 

very much. 

Please come join us, we are a joyful group!  

For more information, call Judy Craun, 703-399-6668.  

PACE Ministry  (Continued from page 12) 
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To email the Missions Team:  For more information or if you have questions about Missions at Leesburg UMC, 

please contact Missions Chair, Margrit Snyder, at missions@leesburgumc.org. 

Missionary Support during Lent and Easter 

Thanks to your generosity we raised $6,428.00  in Lenten and Easter Offerings! 

(This amount doesnõt include the amount raised through the auction of Cassie Melvinõs art work.) 

Backpack Buddies 

Thank you to LUMC kindergartener Benjamin for organizing a Backpack Buddies packing party 

with his friends.  They packed one weeks worth of food.  He was sad that he missed the last 

packing session.  He asked the Backpack Buddies team if there was a way he could help, so 

we left one week for him and his friends to pack.  He went to Costco and picked up all the food 

too!  Thanks, Benjamin! 

mailto:missions@leesburgumc.org?subject=Mission%20Inquiry%20from%20Newsletter





















